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July 7, 2025 
 
Garrett C. Varra 
Raptor Materials, LLC. 
8120 Gage Street 
Frederick, CO 80516 
 
Re: Additional Information Required, Groundwater Monitoring Data 2025,  
 Two Rivers Sand, Gravel and Reservoir Project, Permit No. M-2022-013 
 
Dear Mr. Varra: 
 
On July 2, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your 
Groundwater Monitoring Data for the Two Rivers Sand, Gravel and Reservoir Project. After review of the 
submission the Division has additional items that need to be addressed or clarified. 
 

1. For the groundwater level data provided, please provide an explanation for what is meant by 
“collapsed” and the reason why locations could not be accessed.  
 

2. Please update the histogram titles provided to match those provided on the table. 
 

Please respond to these items within 30 days of the date on this letter, by August 6, 2025. The Division 
reserves the right to further supplement this document with additional items and details as necessary. 
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me by email at 
patrick.lennberg@state.co.us.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Patrick Lennberg 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
cc: Jared Ebert, DRMS 
  
ec: Garrett Varra, Raptor Materials, LLC, gvarra@raptormaterialsllc.com 
  

mailto:patrick.lennberg@state.co.us
mailto:gvarra@raptormaterialsllc.com

